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CALL TO ORDER

The regular meeting of the Brooklyn Public Library was held Monday, January 9, 2023 at 5:00 pm.   Those present were President Matt Maschmann, Secretary Tammy Kriegel, Board Members –  Bob Lacina, Bonnie Mills and Library Director Josh Gerard.  Absent – Carla Kriegel, Chris Hurst and Kathy Minnaert
President Matt Maschmann called the meeting to order at 5:03 pm.  Minutes were read.  Motion by Bonnie, 2nd Bob to approve the December 5, 2022 minutes.  All ayes, Motion carried. 
Treasurer Report
1st STATE BANK CHECKING

$17,264.09

BUILDING & MAINTENANCE FUND
$  3,512.14

FIRST STATE BANK CD’S


$28,769.70
CLAIMS: 



Brooklyn Municipal Utilities

$  429.25
Brooklyn Telecommunications
$    79.37
First State Bank


$  880.96


IPERS




$  662.55


Forbes Office



$  246.12



Treasurer St of Iowa


$  133.00


Payroll




$5004.00


Wellmark Blue Cross


$  747.57


VISA – books



$  206.60





Total
       
$8,389.42
Motion by Bonnie, 2nd Chris to approve the above claims.  All ayes, Motion carried.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
NEW BUSINESS
Library Budget – Tammy submitted a budget for the 2023-2024 fiscal year.  The revenue totaled $94,846.00 and the expenditures $77,750.00.  It was decided to increase part time salaries from $5,000 to $6,000 changing the expenditures to $78,750.00.  Motion by Bonnie, 2nd Bob to approve the new budget with the change to part time salaries.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Donation Form – Some patrons who donate books to the library need a form listing the books for tax purposes.  Josh showed an example of the form Montezuma uses.  Motion by Matt, 2nd Tammy to approve the donation form.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
Collections Letter – Josh showed an example of a collections letter to be sent to patrons who have not returned items for some time.  If the items are lost or stolen an invoice will be attached to cover the expense of those items.  Motion by Tammy, 2nd Bonnie to approve the collections letter.  All ayes.  Motion carried.
LIBRARY DIRECTORS REPORT
Friends of the Library are offering free classes at the library.  There will be many in the coming year.  The first is a beginner’s class on knitting and crocheting tonight, January 10th at 5:00.
The book club will resume on January 27th at 1:30.  The book is The Lilac Girls by Martha Hall Kelly.
Library Director - Josh has completed all training and is now a fully endorsed State of Iowa Library Director.
Donation –we received a generous anonymous donation for $2.000.00. Here is a copy of her note.  Josh, from your Facebook posts, I’ve followed all the activities.  Video games, story hours, wildlife speakers, and lots of new books.  It’s great to see the Library is Busy!  Please use the funds as needed.
Quarterly Report – We had 26 reference requests. 136 patrons used our computers and 758 people accessed our wifi. 45 groups used the conference room.  We welcomed 24 new members and renewed 31.  100 participants came to story time.  85 participants visited our escape room.  45 people came to book clubs. We served 45 residents with the Bookmobile.  82 students competed in the E-Sports program, and 9 patrons enjoyed the puzzle challenge.  The numbers continue to increase.
The next meeting will be Monday, February 6, 2023 at 5:00 pm.

With no further business to discuss Motion by Bob, 2nd Bonnie to adjourn at 5:27 pm.

Book Club Book and a Must Read
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